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NEWSLETTER 

Headteacher Update 
 

Transition Day Update: 

Transition Day will be going ahead for all children as planned. They will all move into 

their new class, meeting their new teacher for the morning. In the afternoon they will 

then return to their normal class. The Year 6 children who are going to Ryburn will at-

tend as normal (Ryburn transition moved to Friday 14th July). These children will spend 

the day with Mrs Hirst and Miss Boddison, in Maples classroom. 

 

Health and Safety Update: 

A huge thank you to everyone yesterday for making the pick up so much safer. Every-

thing went smoothly and there were much reduced numbers of people in the car park. 

We will leave the tapes out for a few days, but please keep to the same plan once tapes 

have been removed.  

 

NEU Strike Days: 

Letters have gone out to all classes this week regarding potential impact of strike action. 

Please make sure you have seen the letter for your child’s class. Please call at the office if 

your child didn’t bring theirs home. 

 

Have a lovely weekend everyone.  

SUMMER TERM                                       Friday 30th June 2023 

Key Dates: 

• 7.7.23 Transition Day 

• 13.7.23, 6pm, Y6 Leavers Show 

• 19.7.23 Y6 Leavers’ BBQ 

• 21.7.23 School Closes 

Photo Wall 

Attendance  

National Attendance Target = 96% 

Class  Attendance % Number of lates 
(after 9.00am) 

Willows  

 

95.9 6 

Junipers  88.3 1 

Chestnuts  94.5 4 

Sycamores  95.4 10 

Whole 
School 

93.5 21 

HEADTEACHER’S AWARD 

Well done this week to our 
Headteacher’s Award winner 

this week! 

Harry Wilson 

 

 

 

 

Thank you for  everything you have 
done to earn the HT Award this week! 







 

CHRIST CHURCH CE (VA) JUNIOR SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 

Sycamores: 
We have had another great week in Sycamores. This week we have carried on with our topic of Medicine and dis-
ease; children have been learning how medicine has changed from the days of prehistoric civilisations and witch doc-
tors, to the NHS and modern medical discoveries.  I think we are all now very appreciative of our NHS! We have been 

also been shopping in French—learning how to ask for something we would like to buy, the names of different shops and how to 
describe their position in a street. In RE, we have been thinking about the Kingdom of God ; what this would be like and what Je-
sus would like to change from our world to make more like the kingdom of God.  As well as that, children have been doing music 
and PSHE. In the afternoons, we have started rehearsing for our end of year performance and learning the songs; children audi-
tioned for their roles and parts have been given. It would be very helpful if you could help your child learning their lines , some of 
them have got a fair amount to learn! Have a lovely weekend. Miss Firth and Miss Mor 

Willows: 
Willows have had a hard-working and positive week! It has been assessment week this week, the children have demonstrated 
maturity and endurance during the tests, and this has resulted in some brilliant scores! All the children should be very proud of 
themselves - I know I am! 

In History this week, we had great fun learning about what happens to the Ancient Egyptians once they enter the afterlife. We even turned one 
of our lucky students into a mummy! The children were captivated about what the Egyptians did to the mummies - they enjoyed the gruesome-
ness! 

In computing, the children have worked together to produce a PowerPoint, all about Tutankhamun, the children then presented the infor-
mation to the rest of the class! We have finished off our week with a reward party, as I'm sure you can agree, the children have worked hard 

this week! Have a lovely weekend.  Mrs Stewart 

CERTIFICATE WINNERS  

WILLOWS: Zoey Taylor & Caius Gomersall 

JUNIPERS: Amber Broadhead 

CHESTNUTS: Lola Figg & Otis Daines 

SYCAMORES: Imogen Diggle & Lexi Binns 

Christian Values Certificates 

Each week, we choose one person from each 
class who has exemplified one of our Christian 

Values throughout the week. 

The winners this week are: 

Ol Martin 

         Hayley Hargreaves 

Poppy Hawdon 

Maizy Sargeant 

 

Junipers: 
  We've had a very busy week in Junipers! The children have worked so hard on their end of year assessments this week, we 

are so proud of each and every one of them. In History, we have continued delving into Henry VIII's wives, finding out about 
what happened to them - we have decided that King Henry was quite the unforgiving man. We created PowerPoint presenta-

tions in groups about his second wife, Anne Boleyn, the children used a variety of animations and transitions to create eye-catching means of 
presenting their ideas. In Literacy, we have started our new book 'The Queen's Token', going back in time to Henry VIII's era, we have focused on 
what it means to make a promise and why keeping promises are so important to others futures. Just a reminder, please can you make sure your 
children have their reading book in school every day, this is so important - if they do not have their reading book, we cannot read in school with 
them! Have a great weekend - Miss Crawshaw and Mrs Page. 

Chestnuts: 
This week, Chestnuts have shown lots of resilience in completing their final assessments of year 5 – well done 
everyone!  

We had  science visitor in from RVHS, who taught the children all about electricity and provided some amazing 
experiments which the children loved – they then got to conduct their own experiments – showing great teamwork in the pro-
cess.  The children displayed their knowledge across the RE topic, on Thursday, by answering our key question ‘How does follow-
ing God bring Freedom and Justice?  In PE the children had their first taste of a tag rugby game.  It will take a little practice for the 
children to really get to grips with the sport but they are well on their way! 


